Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Dentistry
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Dentistry has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Centurion of Florida, LLC., on September 20, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 186, on September 25, 2023, of the Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the Board’s opinion on the following inquiry: Do the facilities where dental procedures are performed in a correction institute operated by the Florida Dept. of Corrections (FDOC) constitute a “dental office” as set forth in section 466.0285(1), F.S., and in turn, may Centurion directly employ dentists to fulfill its contractual obligations to provide dental services to FDOC inmates. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on November 17, 2023, in Gainesville, Florida. The Boards Order, filed on December 12, 2023, finds that Petitioner has complied with the requirements of Section 120.565, Florida Statutes and Rule 28-105, Florida Administrative Code. The Board finds that Centurion has failed to assert sufficient facts for it to determine whether it will or will not be providing dental services in a dental office.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Allison Dudley, Executive Director, Board of Dentistry/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258; Allison.Dudley@flhealth.gov
